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Nephi' s adventure 2 walkthrough

1 Behold, the Lord spake unto my father, but in a dream he said unto him, Blessed is the thing that you have done. And for thou said unto the people of what I have commanded you , behold , he came away from his life . 2 And that the LORD came to move my father Akomandad, also in a B dream, that he should take his family and
depart into the sin. 3 And it came to pass that they were obedient to the word of the Lord. For that reason the Lord commanded him, and did so. 4 And it came to pass that they went into the sins, And he left his house and the land of the inheritance, and his gold, and his silver, and his precious things, and took nothing with him, and he had
adipatoide in his family and the provisions, and in the tent and the land of the land. 5 And he landed by the border near the shore of the sea. And he journeyed in the sea into the sea , which is near the red sea . And he journeyed with his family in the land of the land, which was made up of my mother, Islami, and my elder brethren, who
were La, Lamoel, and Same. 6 And when he was traveling three days in the water in the water that happened, he stood in an avallee by an aya of water in his tent. 7 And it came to pass that he had built an altar. And make a cofffaring unto the Lord, and the Lord may thank our God. 8 And it came to pass that he called the name of the
river , and emptied it into the red sea . And the valley was in the borders near his mouth . 9 And when my father saw that the waters of the river were emptied into the afvothantan of the red sea, he said: O ye wish thou be like the river, as all the righteousness shall walk upon the fountain of righteousness. 10 And he said unto L'Moel ,
Thou saith unto the valley . Staffanikadinisis, afirm and, and in keeping the Lord's commandments! 11 Now he said, He did the ointting of the tamoel. For he said many things against their heavenly father , and expelled them from the land of Jerusalem , and sent them to destroy their inheritance , and gold and silver , and their precious
things in the land of the land . And he said he had her heart's stupidity because of the concepts. 12 And so another l'Moel, after being the ethereal, did the barbarana against their afhathar. And they did the bemormore , for they did not know the affairs of god who created them . 13 Neither is he that Jerusalem is inimitable that this great
city can be destroyed according to the words of the prophets. And they were like jews in Jerusalem who tried to take away the life of my father . 14 And that my father had to speak to him in the avallee of L'Moel, with bpower, full of spirit, until his frame was not done before. And he did not do so, Courage shall not be against him . For this
reason they had commanded them . 15 And my father lived in an atent. 16 And my father, being very young, and also having a great desire to know about god's amistores, therefore, I had asked the LORD. And behold , he softened me and my heart , that I believed in all the things that were said to be the guidance of my heavenly Father .
For this reason I did not go against him like my brethren . 17 And I said unto Thee, Go unto what the Lord had revealed unto me by the source of his Holy Ghost. And it came to pass that they believed in my word . 18 But, look, and L'Moel will not listen for my words. And because of the rigor of their hearts, I foretold them to the Lord. 19
And that the LORD said to me that it happened that, because of your afaith, you have tried me to put a furutani, and i have a heart ye with him. 20 And since you will follow my commandments, you will, and a traffic of promise will be led. Yes, even a land that I have prepared for you; yes, an earth which is chosen from all other soils. 21
And for thy brethren shall rebel against thee: 22 And for thou saith thou saith my commandments, thou saith unto thy brethren, and to thy brethren, and to the master. So look that day that they will be shit against me, I will also curse them with a wound curse, and they will also have no power over your race except my bull against me. 24
And if so, they shall rebel against me, they shall be a scounvery for thy generation, that they may remember that they may become a disbeliever for thy seed. Page 21 And it came to pass that the angel said unto me , Look at your generation , and also the generation of thy brethren . And I saw , and saw the Promised Islands , and saw
the Island . And I saw people's inhabitants, yes, even as many of this were in the number as the bsand of the sea. 2 And it came to pass that I saw that the crowd had been gathered together for war with each other . And I saw the rumours of the wars and the sins of war , and i said a big thing among my people with a sword . 3 And it
came to pass that I saw many generations away after wars in the earth and the style of quarreling. And I saw many cities, yes, even I didn't give them numbers. 4 And that I saw an amist of a rich on the face of the promised earth that happened. And I saw the lightnings , and I heard the voices and the earthquake and the noise of distress .
And I saw the earth and the stones , that they were rented . And I saw mountains timbaling in pieces . And I saw the plains of the earth , that they broke up on it . And I saw many cities that they were dasunks . And I saw many that they were burnt with fire . And I saw many people that the earth was caused by the coaqing aspen . 5 And
when I saw these things, it came to pass that I saw one of it, and of darkness. And behold, I saw those who did not fall out of the great and horrible decisions of the Lord . 6 And I saw the heavens open , and the awambs of God descend from the heavens . And he came down , and showed himto them . 7 And I saw, too, that the Holy
Ghost has dropped on others that I recorded it. And they were appointed by God , and the angel said unto me , See the twelve disciples of this bar who are choosing to serve thy seed . 9 And he said unto me , Ye shall ye the rembrest of this brethra , and ye shall not be a rembrest of the brethra , and that ye shall not be able to do so .
Behold , these are the people who commanded the twelve tribes of Israel . Therefore, twelve ministers of thy children shall be judged from them . For ye are of the house of Israel . 10 And that thou that thou bethest shall judge thy generation: And behold , these people are righteous forever . For they are made white in their blood for their
faith in the bar of God . 11 And the angel said unto me: Behold, behold, And I saw , and saw three generations passed in righteousness . And their clothes were white as the brethre of God . The angel said to me: It is made white in the blood of the bra, because of their faith in it. 12 And I saw many generations of nephites who passed
away in righteousness. 13 And the angel said unto me, I gathered the people of the earth, and also the generation of my brethren. 15 And that I saw and gathered my generation together against the generation of my brothers and saw that it came to him. And they gathered together to fight with each other . 16 And the angel said unto me,
O my fountain of water, which thy father saw, behold. Yes, whatever that thing is said . And in its depths are the depths of the chelal . 17 And the rich of darkness are the inspiration of satan, which is the babylonite to the eyes, and the hearts of the children of Adam, and they have put them in their delivery, they are dead and lost. 18 And
the great and the wide, the abuldaing, which thy father saw, proud of the ungainly Bamaganatanas and the children of Adam. And there is a great and a great sher: Yes, the word of the ejustice of the god of the devil, and Christ, the lord of God, whose spirit raises the Holy Ghost, from the beginning of the world until then, and from that



time and forever. 19 And when the angel said these things, I saw and saw that the generation of my brethren had competed against my generation . According to the word of this angel , And because of my generation and the atimpattinas of Satan , I saw that the generation of my brethren had given strength to my generation . 20 And that
I saw, and my brothers came to control my seed to the people he had. And they went out in the multitude before this land . 21 And I saw them that they gathered together in the crowd. And I saw another rumor of war between them . Me and And the rumours of wars made me many generations away. 22 And the angel said unto me:
Behold, these people shall be in disbelief. 23 And that I saw that he was reduced to inimitable after he became an adboat, and the kraya, and a B. filthy, full of kadalyanis and all the ways of the apostasy. Page 31 I, Nephi, from Aburan's parents, therefore I had not read anything in all my father's learning; and during my days i saw many
phalakatans that in all my days i had become the most favourite of the Lord. Yes, there was a great knowledge of the mystery of good and God, so I'm recording an F of my action in my days. 2 Yes, I am making a record in the language of my father, which is the teaching of the Language of jews and Egyptians. 3 And I know that the
record that is made is there. And I shall make it with my hand . And I make it to my knowledge . 4 For him came for bZedekiah, king of Judah, (my father, Luhi, living in cJersalam all his days). And in that year many of the prophets came and unto them those who must be aripartite, or the fJersalyem of the great city must be destroyed. 5
Because my father, Lahee, as he prayed to the LORD, yes, by his people, with all his heart, was prayed by his people. 6, an abillar of fire came and stayed on a rock before. He saw and heard well . And he did the most of it because of the things they saw and heard that he did the most of it . 7 And he returned to his home in Jerusalem
that it happened. And he cast it upon his bed , and controlled the spirit and what he had seen . 8 And thus overcoming with the spirit, he was adhesive in one, until he saw the bheavens open, and he surrounded his God with the concourses of the Novemberaliss of angels in the attitude of song and praise, he said that they were sitting on
the throne of God, and saw a descending sky for the praise of their god, and he saw that he saw that. The abode of the sun was on the afternoon. 10 And he also saw each other behind him after that, and their glare exceeded that of the stars in the atmosphere. 11 And they came down, and went down to the face of the earth. And first
came and gave a B book before my father and with him , and called him , that he should read . 12 And that he came to do so as he read, he was full of the spart of the Lord. 13 And he read and said: Wo, wo, for Jerusalem, I have seen my Abomanatanas! Yes , and many things my father read about Bait ul muqaddas — that he should be
destroyed and his inhabitants were destroyed . Many people should be killed by the sword, and many should be imprisoned in Babylon. 14 And when my father read many great and wonderful things, and saw him, he said many things . Lord; As: Great and wonderful are your works, O God, Almighty! Your throne is upon the heavens , and
thy lord , and righteousness , and mercy upon all the inhabitants of the earth . And for thou is the merciful , those who have come unto you shall perish . 15 And thereafter my father's tongue was in praise of his God; For his spirit rejoiced , and his whole heart was filled , and for him he saw what he had seen . 16 And now I, Nephi, do not
make a complete account of what my father has written, for he has written many things which he had seen in Owasanas and in his dream. And he has written many things which he prophesied , and said unto his sons , I will not do complete reckoning . 17 But I will make my account of action in my days. Behold , I am making an ab-
abyssmonition of my father 's record , on which I have made it with my hands . For this reason , when I have shortened the record of my heavenly father , I shall eat my own life . 18 So, I want you to know, after that the Lord had revealed to my father very wonderful things, i.e. yes, about the jerusalem's dislocation, behold he got out of the
people and started to reveal things that he saw and heard and revealed to them. 19 And it came to pass that the Jews gave witness to them because of him . For he witnessed their mischief and their adoration . And he witnessed that he saw and heard what he had seen and heard , and that he had also heard of the appearance of what
he had read in the Book , and the sincereness of the world . 20 And when the Jews heard these things , they were angry with him . Yes, even with the ancient prophets, whom they had acast outside, and stoned and killed. And they also asked for their lives , that they might pick it up . But behold, I , Nephi , it appears to you that the mercy
son of the Lord 's tender is upon all whom he has chosen for them for his faith , and strengthen his power for them . Page 41 and now I proceed to give an account on my kingdom and ministry. So , to go ahead with my account , I want to talk to any of my father's things and my brothers . 2 Seeing, my father had ended up speaking his
words of adream, and also had a talk about his advice to them, he said to them about the Jews, 3 that they should be destroyed, even the great city of Jerusalem, and according to the Lord's own time, and many, prisoners in The Sea babylon, he should take back again, yes. Be brought out of prison, too. And they should be brought back
from captivity after they should occupy the land of their inheritance. 4 Yes, even my father A-Prophet Lord God, too, will raise a dMessiah in the middle. Or, in other words, a savior of the world. 5 And he also said about the Prophets, about the number of the Christ who was atistaffed, about the Christ he mentioned, or the savior of the
world. 6 So all humanity were with a phrase and in such a state, and sometimes they should rely on this savior to be safe. 7 And he should also come before Christ who says this about the Prophet, to prepare the path of the Lord, 8 Yes, until he should go out and cry in the sin: you are the way of the Lord, and set your path straight. For
one of you stands , which you do not know . And he will sit unto me , whose thou sins are not worthy of opening . And my father said a lot to him . 9 And my father says that he should be baptized in Abitabaarah across edin. And he said , He should be betilena with water . Even he should be baptized with water to the Christ. 10 And after
that he baptized Christ with water , he must see , and he baptized the awamb of God , that he should take away the sins of the world which he had said to his brethren , after that he came to move and also believe in him about the adling of the Jews . And when they have come to Christ , he should come , and after that he is killed , he
should do some of the dead . And the Holy Ghost should make himself my father for the nations . 12 Yes, even my father was saying a lot about genus, and also about the house of Israel, that he should be compared to an olive tree, whose bbranches should be broken and kaskatraded all over the face of the earth. 13 He said, We need to
guide with one heart in the Land of His Covenant, to fulfill the word of the Lord, that we may be scattered all over the face of the earth. 14 And after the house of Israel should be scattered that they will reassemble. Or, well, after that the C.E. nations had received the dGospel's input, the natural branches of the eolive tree, or the freemants
of the house of gIsrael, should be in the graftered, or come to the knowledge of hcome Christ, their Lord and their savior. 15 And after that language my father prophesied and spoken to my brethren, and in this Book too many things do not write. For I have write down many of them , as my second book had wisdom for me . 16 And all
these things i said, my father was as living in an atent in the Valley of L'Moel. 17 And when I heard all the words of my father , i heard all the words of my father , which he saw in a b vision . And the things which he said to the power of the Holy Ghost that he accepted his power in the means of faith in the Son of God — and the Son of
God is he who is the Son of God. Nephite is also what I can see and hear and know about things that god has that which is what he is looking for and should show himto himas well as those who hold him in the time of hold as well as the time of hold. 18 That Is a total , today , and forever ; and for all men it is ready to repent and come to
him . 19 Those who will find the tanamani acessita . And the manifest of God shall be done unto them by the power of the Lord , as well as for them in the age of old and as the time of age . For this reason this work of the Lord is an indesitomy period. 20 Remember, therefore, o man, for all your own movements, you will be brought to
court. 21 So if ye tried to do okakkedli in your days of ineqabaaan , you found the Konkalyan before the court of God . And nothing unclean can be in peace with God . So you will be forever closed 22 and the Holy Ghost that I should talk to these things, and do not deny them. Page 51 And it came to pass that the angel said unto me,
Look! And I saw many nations and kingdoms . 2 And the angel said unto me, What is the beholdist? And I said: I see many, many kingdoms. 3 And he said unto me: These are nations of nations and kingdoms. 4 And the angel said to me that I saw in the nations of a great church for the establishment. 5 And the angels asked me , All this
is more disgusting than churches . Which is the baslaita of the saints of God , and it is the tourtorita , and the youkta with a youkta of the johar and iron , and he hath put them in captivity . 6 And it came to pass that I saw this Agariat and babumanabali church. And I saw cdevil that were its founders. 7 And I also saw silver, and silk, and
scarilyts, and fine tonad balanan, and all manner of precious clothing. And I saw many people . 8 And the angel said unto me: behold, gold and silver, and silk and scarletus, and the clothes of the month of Twaanad, and the kisbees, are the snobs of this great and the Adisaras church. 9 And for the aprahise of the world also they destroy
the saints of God, and have taken them into captivity. 10 And it came to pass that I saw and saw lots of water. And they divided the nations from the generation of their brethren . 11 And this angel said unto me, Behold, the wrath of God is upon the generation of thy brethren. 12 And I saw one of the nations which was separated by many
waters from the generation of my brethren. And I saw the spirit of God , that he came down , and was made up of man . And he went up on the seed of all the generations of my brethren who were in the earth of this promise, 13 and it came to pass that I saw the spirit of God. On the nations . And they went out of captivity on many waters,
14 and it came to pass that I saw many of the amolatites of the nations on the promised traffic . And I saw the wrath of God that it was upon the generation of my brethren . And they were in front of the nations , and I saw the spirit of the Lord , that it was upon the nations , and they had made the traffic for their inheritance . And I saw that
they were white , and fair , and beautiful , and like my people who were slain for them . 16 And that I saw nephite, that the nations that had come out of captivity were ameek before the Lord. And the power of the Lord is with them. 17 And I saw that their mother was gathered together on the waters of the nations and also on the ground to
fight against them. 18 And I saw that the power of God was with them, and that the wrath of God was upon all those who were gathered against them for war. 19 And I saw nephite that the nations that had gone out of captivity were hidden by the power of God at the hands of all nations. 20 And that I saw unto him, Nephi, that they had
progressed in the country. And I saw one , and some of them did some of them . 21 And the angel said unto me: Do you know the meaning of the Book? 22 And I said unto him: I know not. 23 And he said: Behold, this is a god from the mouth of a Jew. And I saw nephite . And he said unto me, Thou is the beholdist, which is the lord' s
father, which he hath made for the house of Israel. And this is also the canonita in the prophecies of many holy prophets . And this is a record like an annorethat is on brass dplates, there are not many people. Yet he is made of the lord' s house, which he hath made for the house of Israel. For this reason they are very worthy of the nations
. 24 And the angel of the Lord said unto me: Thou hast seen that thou hast departed from the mouth of the Jews. And when he sent out from the mouth of a Jew , out of the gospel of the Lord , who were bearing the record of twelve Apostles . And record according to the truth which is in the law of God . 25 For this reason these things are
according to the truth in the purity of the truth which is in God . 26 And after the twelve apostles of the bera have come out, for the jews for the nations, then see the establishment of this great and disgusting dchurch, which is most disgusting above all the other churches. For behold , they are many of them , and most precious , from the
gospel of the bera , by the word of it . And many of the lord's children have been taken away. 27 And all that they have done is that they can spoil the right way of the Lord, that they blind the eyes and the hearts of the children mightbe severe. For this is also the thing that the Book has passed through the hands of the great and the
disgusting Church , that many of them are plain and misleading things from this Book which is the Book of the Lord of God . 29 And after these simple and precious things, they went out to all the nations of the nations. And after going to all the nations of the nations , yes , even among the many waters that thou saw with the nations which
have gone out of captivity , thou seett : many of them are simple and precious things which have been extracted from the Book , which were simple in the understanding of the children of Adam . According to the things which are taken away from the gospel of the brethr , many of them are asure that Satan has great power over them . 30
Yet , thou bethelist , that the nations that have gone out of captivity , and were lifted up above all nations by the power of God . On the face of the earth which is in the land which the Lord God has confessto his father, his generation must be for the Land of The Land of The Inheritance. For thou seest that the Lord God shall not prey upon
that the nations shall destroy all of their generations, which are among thy brethren, completely. 31 Nor shall he bear that the nations shall be forever with the generations of thy brethren . For you have seen the formation of the abomanabali church, because of the simpleand most precious parts of the bara gospel. 33 So the lord of God
said, I will visit the rest of Israel's house in the high court for the nations, I said to him. 34 And it came to pass that the angel of the Lord said unto me, Saying, Behold, the bremenant of the house of God, which is the lord of Israel, and whose father I say, is of the generation of thy father. And when I had come to court , i killed them with the
hands of the nations , and after the nations , because of the very simple and precious parts of the bounded church of bera which is the mother of the cisbees , said, I am kind to The Agdash in that day. I will even go to them , which is in my own power , which will be simple and precious . 35 For behold , behold , The berha said , I shall
reveal to my generation , that i may write down many things which I may serve them . Which shall be simple and precious . And see thy generation in the sithen and the unbelief, and also the generation of thy brethren, that behold, these things are coming to the gennites, and they shall go forth unto all the nations. The blessing and power
of the bera . 36 And in them my agospaul shall be written, berh, and my brook and my salvation. 37 And The Devilisad are those who shall seek to bring out my B. Sion on that day , for they shall be the dpower of the Holy Ghost and the Holy Ghost . And if they bear unto the end , they shall go to The Fafftid on the last day , and shall be
saved in the indimitable kingdom of the bera . And the one who preaches the gospel of security is a good news of great joy , how beautiful it will be in the mountains . 38 And it came to pass that I saw the rest of the seed of my brethren , and also of the lord of God who had come out of the mouth of the Jews , that they had gone out of the
rest of the nations of my brethren . 39 And after that came unto them , the books which came out of them from the power of the bera from the gennites , and the generation of their brethren and the rest of them which were scattered on all faces of the earth , and the Jews were scattered from all over the world , that the record of the
Prophets and the Twelve Apostles was true . 40 And the angel said unto me, Saying , Of them that thou hast seen among the nations shall be bisselah the truth of the ones who are among the clean twelve Apostles of the bera , and they shall know from them the simple and precious things which have been taken away from them . And all
the tribe , the tongue , and the people , who is the son of the lord of God , shall make known forever , and for him is from the world . And that all people come to him , or they cannot save . 41 And they must come according to the words which shall be established by the mouth of the bera. And the words of the bra shall be made famous in
the records of thy seed as well as in the records of the twelve apostles of the bera. And they shall both remain in the bones . For God and all are the same on the earth . 42 And the time is that he shall reveal himself to all nations , both for the Jews and for the nations . And after that he shall reveal to the Jews , and to the nations , and
after that he shall reveal to the nations and also to the Jews , and he shall be the first , and cfirst . Page 6 1 and that I came to do so, Nephi, came back with the Lord from The Spikang to my father's tent. 2 And that he said unto me, I have dreamed of an adream in which the Lord hath commanded me, That thou and thy brethren have
come to Jerusalem and said, 3 For behold, Laban has recorded the Jews, and one of my ancestors is a ageneqhar, and they are the bongravans on the plates of brass. 4 Therefore the Lord hath commanded me to go to The house of Laban, and thy brethren, and seek records, and bring them into the land of the land. 5 And now behold,
thy brethren are the Brethren, and it says, This is a difficult thing which I want from them. But look, I don't need it. But this is the commandment of the Lord. 6 So, my sons, And thou be according to the will of the Lord, for thou said unto my Father, I shall go to the things which the Lord has commanded, and for what the Lord has
commanded, I know that the Lord does not say unto the sons of men. Save, he will prepare a way for them that they can accomplish what he commands them. 8 And when my father heard that he was very happy, for he knew that I had been blessed with the Lord . 9 And I, Nephi, and my brother, took my journey in the land of Jerusalem,
with my tent in the land of the land of The Bead. 10 And when we went to the land of Jerusalem it happened that my brother and I consulted each other. 11 And there are many of us acast : those of us who go to the house of Laban. And it came to pass that Lot fell upon him . And went into Laban's house, and said unto him, He was sitting
in his house. 12 And he mentioned the leaban, which were the ungravans in the plates of brass, which contained the agenephrase of my father. 13 And behold, this leabin was angry, and brought him out of his presence. And he will not that should have his record. For he said unto him , Thou is a robber , and I shall kill thee . 14 And ran
away from his presence, and said unto us, From the things that Laban had done. And we became very sad . And my brethren were about to return to my father in this land . 15 But I said to them: The LORD is alive, and as we live, we have bakakompallashad this thing until we have commanded us that we will not go down for our father,
we become faithful in maintaining the commandments of the Lord. So come , let us go to the land of unheratanka of our father , for he leaves gold and silver and all riches . And he did it all because of the commandments of the Lord. 17 For he knew that Jerusalem should be adistoid : for for the wickedness of the people was the cause of
the people . 18 Behold , they have objected to the words of the prophets . So if my father is commanded to live in the earth after his peace in the earth , he will also perish . So he must flee from the earth . 19 And behold, it is the wisdom in God that we should obtain these records that we should preserve the language of our fathers for our
children; 20 and also that we have for them the things which are with them which are sent from the mouths of all the holy and prophets, which are delivered by the spirit and the power of God, for the world has begun. Is, even at this current time. 21 And that after that style of language I had upshad my brethren, he came to move that could
be faithful in maintaining the commandments of God. 22 And it came to pass that we went to the land of our inheritance, and we gathered. Our agold, and our silver and our precious things. 23 And We had gathered them together, and we went again to the house of Laban. 24 And that we went unto Laban, and that he shall give us the
record that was unto us, which were the ungodly plates of brass, for which we shall give our gold. And our silver, and all our valuables. 25 And when Laban saw our property, and that it was good, he did alot after him, until he brought us out, and he sent us to his servants to kill us, so that they could get our property, and we were bound to
leave behind our property, and it fell into laban's hands. 27 And that we fled into the land of the land, and the servants of Laban did not hold us, and we concealed us with a rock. 28 And it came to pass that my father was even more angry with me . And it was also a l'moel that she remained up to the words of the son . For this reason,
Lamoel and We have said many of the most qualified words to us with their younger brethren , and they also hit us with a stick . 29 And when they were killed with a rod, behold, an angel of the Lord came and stood before them, and he said unto them: Why have you killed your younger brother with a stick ? Do you not know that the Lord
has picked him , that he is bvillar unto you , and that it is because of thy wickedness ? Behold, ye shall go again to Jerusalem, and the Lord shall make a laban in your hands. 30 And after that the angel had talked to us, he went away. 31 And after the angel departed, another lemoel then started for Ammormore: How is it possible that the
Lord will provide laban in our hands? Behold he is the dominant man and he can command 50, yes, until he can kill 50; then why don't we ? Page 7 1 and that We came down to our father in the bottom of the sin , behold , she was full of joy , and my mother, Islam , was very happy , for he had really made a deep erased about us . 2 For
he understood that we were killed in the land of the land . And he also said unto my father , He is a human being . Say , Behold , We have expelled us from the land of our inheritance , and my sons are more and perish in the land of the land . 3 And after this style of language my mother complained against my father. 4 And my father said
unto his father, I know that I am a man of The Owasonary . For if I do not see the words of God , I did not know the goodness of God , but had been in Jerusalem , and perished with my brethren . 5 But look, I've got a traffic of promise, which I've cheered in. Yes, and I know that the Lord will bring my sons out of Laban's hand, and take us
down again in the bottom of the land. 6 And after this language style my father, Lahee, my mother, From us, when we travel in the land of Jerusalem in the land of The Beabean, to get the records of the Jews. 7 And when We returned to our father 's tent , behold , their joy was full , and my mother was comforted . 8 And he said: Now I
have given witness to the lord that the Lord hath commanded my husband in the sin. Yes, and I know that the Lord saved my sons, and expelled them from laban's hands, and gave them strength, for which the Lord has commanded them. And after that style of language they used to speak. 9 And it came to pass that they were very
happy, and offered unto the Lord the sacrifice of Asakrafaka and the burnt offering. And they thanked the God of Israel . 10 And after he had thanked the God of Israel, my father, L'Haahi, took this record which were unbroken on the brass plates, and he had searched them from the beginning. 11 And they saw that they had an account of
the birth of Moses, who gave adam and Eve another of the creation of the world. 12 and even an record of jews from the beginning, even for the beginning of the reign of the King of Judah, and the prophecy of the holy prophets, from the beginning, even from the beginning of the period of Azidiqa down; And it has also been mentioned by
which many predictions have been said by the mouth. 14 And that my father, L.H., also found the brass plates on the same of his father's. So he knew that he was of children . Yes, even Joseph, the son of eJacob, who saved was sold in Egypt, and who was from the hand of the Lord, that he might save his father, Jacob, and all his house
with famine. 15 And they were also those who protected them from the same God and out of prison outside the land of Egypt. 16 And thus my father, Lahee, discovered the schema of his fathers. And Laban was also the children of Joseph, because he and his fathers saw all these things, and he was filled with spirit and began to
prophesy about his generation — 18 so that these plates of brass should go forward for all the nations, the tribe, the tongue, and the people of his generation. 19 So they said that these plates of brass should never be destroyed . Nor should they be tangentby time. And he made many things prophetabout his generation . 20 And it was so
far that my father and The Lord had commanded us which had commanded us. 21 And We had received the record which the Lord had commanded us, and found them, and found that they were desirable. Yes, even about the great we have, even we can save the Lord's commandments for our children. So God had wisdom to take them
with us, for we travel in the land in the land of the land. 81 And after that I was put away in the spirit, Nephi, and saw all these things, I came back to my father's tent. 2 And that I had seen my brethren and had said unto each other, with each other, which my father had said unto them. 3 For he had said great things to them, which was very
difficult, and a man should be asked to save him; They work hard in their hearts , so they did not look at the Lord , for they should . 4 And now I, Nephi, because of the rigorof their hearts, and besides, I saw that because of things, and knew that they must move because of the great mischief of the children of the unachar. 5 And that I was
overcome by my afflictions , for I thought that my aff-flotanus was the greatest , for i saw their fall because of the destruction of my people . 6 And that I had to go through it to find out about my brothers after I had to gain my strength, because of their satheras. 7 And they said: Behold, we cannot understand that our father sat about the
natural and the nations of the olive tree. 8 And I said unto them, Have ye unto the Lord , and ye have thou sated unto the Lord ? 9 And they said unto me: There is no fear. For the Lord said nothing unto them. 10 Behold, I said unto them, Why do you not keep the commandments of the Lord ? How is it that you will be upright because of
the rigors of your hearts? 11 Have you not remembered what the Lord has said? If you do not sever your hearts and believe in me, believe that you will be careful to follow my commandments, surely I say unto you, That the house of Israel is in comparison to an olive tree that was in our Father with the spirit of the Lord . And behold , We
have not broken from the house of Israel , and we are not among the family of Israel ? 13 And now, what our father has raised about the graphicing of natural branches through the indifference of the nations, is that in the latter days, when our generation will lead the faithless, yes, for the space of many years, and after that the children of
B. Christ will be revealed to the flesh, followed by the indifference of the Gospel of Christ to the non-nations. And for the rest of our seeds are dGentiles-14, and on that day our asayed bmessiah are of the house of Israel, and that they are the people of the covenant of the Lord. And then they will know that they know about their fathers
and the gospel of their savior , who was serving their fathers . So he will come to know their savior and their knowledge of their theory , that they may know how to come to him and get rid of him . 15 And then he did not. Are they not happy and praise them for their godofgod, their inimitable and their salvation ? Yes, that day, they will not
get power and food from true B? Will they not come to the true herd of God ? 16 Behold, I say unto you, Yes! They will then be remembered in the house of Israel . He will be ajafted, being a natural branch of the olive tree, in the real olive tree. 17 And this is our father' s fire. And they will not come to move until after the flare that they are
scattered by the nations. And they shall be incite that it shall come from the way of the nations, that the Lord may reveal to the nations his strength that he shall be accepted into the house of the Jews or of Israel . 18 For this reason our father has not been alone with our generation, but of all the households of Israel which should be
fulfilled in the latter days. Which the Lord made unto our father Abraham, that there shall be all the tribe of the earth in thy asayed. 19 And it came to pass that I had said a lot to them about these things. Yes, I told them about the jewish restaurant in the latter days . 20 And I said unto them the words of the practice , which they said about
the Jews and the house of Israel . And when they were restored , they should not be too ashamed , nor should they be scattered again . And it came to pass that I had said many things to my brethren , that they may be sufficient , and not to be with themselves before the Lord . 21 And it came to pass that they then said unto me , What
instilling the things that our father had dreamed of ? What is the fire of the tree he saw? 22 And I said unto them: This was the representation of the tree of life. 23 And they said unto me: What has our father seen that goes to the tree, the aaod of iron? 24 And I said unto them, This is the word of God. And whosoever speakth the word of
God and fasts for him , they will never perish . Neither the ctempoteations and DT arts of fire imposed them for blindness, to lead them to their destruction. 25 So I admonished them to turn to the word of the Lord. Yes, I admonished them with all the energy of my spirit, and with all the bfaculty that I present, they will pay attention to the
word of God and remember everything I always keep their commandments in. 26 And they said unto me: What are the burning of water that our father saw? 27 And I said unto them, The water that my father saw was bifleta-heansis. And many people were able to get his mind into other things that they were not seeing the water. 28 And I
said unto them, This is a terrible agolf, which separated the wicked from the tree of life, and also from the saints of God. 29 And I said unto them, This is terrible. The angel who said unto me that he was prepared for him. And I said unto them , Our father also saw that the justice of God also divided this wicked man with the righteous . And
in his light was like the glow of a burning bfire , which is forever the scandita with God , and there is no end . 31 And they said unto me: this means that the torment of the body is in the days of the upcoming, or that means that the last state of the spirit occurs after that. Do you speak to the death of the worldly body or those who are
worldly? 32 And it came to pass that I said unto them , This is a representation of both worldly and spiritual things . For the day it is important that they be judged their work, yes, even the work that was done by the worldly body in those days of the incubating. 33 So if they should turn away them in their wickedness , those who are spiritual
and are concerned with righteousness . So they need to stand before God , that they judge their work . And if their deeds are being made out , they will need to . And if he is unclean , he must not live in the kingdom of God . If so , the kingdom of God must also be filthy . 34 But behold , I say unto you , The kingdom of God is not unclean ,
and nothing unclean can enter the kingdom of God . So it is necessary for him to develop a place of afithaanisus which is unclean . 35 And there's a place ready, yes, even what I mentioned, and O Satan is his preparer. Therefore the last state of the spirit of men is to live in the kingdom of God, or because of that I mentioned in which it
will be thrown out since then. 36 For this reason the wicked are rejected from the righteous, and also from the atree life whose fruit is the most precious and the most fruity. Yes, and this is the greatest of all dgifts of God. And i said unto my brethren . Amen . Page 91 After that I wanted to know the things my father had seen, and believe
that the LORD wanted them to go from me, as I sat in my heart in Upondarag, was thrown into the spirit of the LORD, yes, in a very high-swell hill, which ever saw me. And on which I never had to set my feet before. 2 And the spirit said unto me, Behold, what is the Adisarist ? 3 And I said: I want to see what my father has. 4 And the spirit
said unto me: The Devil, thou saw thy father the tree of his which he said? 5 And I said: Yes, thou knoweth that I am all the things of my father. 6 And I said these things. The spirit cried out loud, saying, Lord Hossaana, the Highest God! For he is God on the earth , and above all . And thou hast blessed , for thou is the bbaliwest among
the tallest , the son of God . For that reason thou shall see what you wished . 7 And behold, this shall be given unto thee for one: Thou saw the tree which has tasted with thy father , and he sees the man out of heaven , and you shall witness . And when ye have looked at him , he is the Son of God . 8 And it came to pass that the spirit
said unto me, Behold, behold, And I saw and saw a tree . And it was like the tree that my father had seen . And all his beauty was more than that . And he exceeded the whiteness of the cohatenesis . 9 And when I saw the tree , it came to pass that I said unto the spirit , Thou showed me the tree which is above all . 10 And he said unto
me, What is the Desarist? 11 And I said unto him , Know about him , for I say unto him , As a man , say unto him , For I saw that he was in the b form of a man . Yet, I knew that it was the spirit of the Lord . And he said unto me , One man speaketh with another . 12 And it came to pass, and he said unto me, Do so: behold! And I saw that i
look at him , and I did not see him . For he had gone before Me . 13 And it came to pass that I saw the great city of Jerusalem and other cities. And I saw the city of Nazareth . And in the city of Anazarita I saw a B virgin, and she was much more fair and white. 14 And it came to pass that I saw the heavens open. And an angel came down
, and stood before me . And he said unto me , What is the beho-godist ? 15 And I said to him: a virgin, the most beautiful and fair on top of all the other virgins. And he said unto me, Do thou know the acondiskansaon of God ? 17 And I said unto him: I know that he loves his sons. Nevertheless, I don't know the meaning of everything. 18
And he said unto me, Look, the mother of the son of God whom you have seen, after the body style. 19 And it came to pass that I was seeing that he had taken in the spirit. And then he raised the angel in the spart that had said unto me, and raised it for its place, and said, Look! 20 And I saw the virgin again and put an aeaheld in his lap .
21 And the angel said unto me: Behold, the lord of God, yes, the Bson of the ever-father, the Father of the Ever-fearing. Do thou know the meaning of the heavenly tree which thy father saw ? 22 And I answered him: Yes, this is the phrase of God, which is bishadith in the hearts of the children of Adam. So, it's the most important thing on
top of all things. 23 And he said to me: Yes, and the spirit is the most joyous. 24 And after that he said these things, saying unto me: Behold, behold, And I saw, and I saw the son of God, that the children of Adam were flowing in . And I saw many fell on his feet and worshiped him. 25 And that I saw that the aravd of iron, which my father
had observed, was the word of God which is the cloud for the dliving water fountain, or the atri of life. Which water represents the love of God . And I also saw that One representation of life was the love of God . 26 And the angel said unto me, Behold, the Acondiscansaon of God! 27 And I saw, and saw the savior of this world that my
father had said. And I should also prepare the path before what the Prophet saw. And the son of God went out , and baptized him . And after baptism , I saw the heavens openly , and the Holy Ghost came out of heaven and remained unto it . 28 And I saw that he went to serve the people in The Great Glory of Upawar. And the multitude
sat together to hear him . And I saw that they had been expelled from among them . 29 And I followed him too. And it came to pass that they were going into the spirit before my mouth , and I had not seen them . 30 And that the angel said unto me, Look! And I saw , and I saw the heavens open again , and I sent down the angels upon the
children of Adam . And they said unto them , 31 And he said unto me, Look! And I saw , and I saw the son of God , that the children of Adam were going into the earth . And I saw people who were going and who were affected by all the diseases , and with the Spirits of Satan and Konkalian . And the angel revealed all these things to me .
And they were healed by the power of the lord . And the devils and the unclean spirits were expelled . 32 And this angel said unto me, Saying, Look! And I saw the sin of God , and saw it aakan , that he was from the people . Yes, the son of the god was judged by the world. And I saw , and I recorded . 33 And I saw Nephite , that he went
up on the cross for the sins of Alafitid and the world . 34 And when he was killed , I saw the multitude of the earth , that they gathered against the messengers of the lamb with a great awe . For there were twelve called by the angel of the Lord . 35 And the multitude of the earth gathered. And I saw that they were in the great and spacious
Abu Aldaing , as my father had seen . And the angel of the Lord said unto me, Behold, the world and his wisdom. Yes, look, the house of Israel has gathered together to fight against the twelve Messengers of The Bera. 36 And that I saw and recorded it that I came to move, a great and spacious building that was the great state of the
world. And it fell , and its fall was very great . And the angel of the Lord said unto me, Thus shall the destruction of all the nations, the tribe, the tongue, and the people who fight against the twelve Apostles of the Bera. Page 101 and it will come to move that on that day I shall hear for the lord of God that he shall reveal to them in the Word,
and thereis a lot of strength in him, and not their hearts to be severe and to follow their hearts. The lord of God shall be counted among the offspring of thy father . Yes, he will go to The House of Israel . And they shall be blessed people on the earth that promises him forever . They will be brought to prison mostly . And the house of Israel
shall not be ashamed . 3 And the great one which was founded by this great and disgusting church which was dug up moreover by Satan and his children, that they can take away the spirits of the dead in hell. Yes, that the great pit which was dug apart for the destruction of men shall be filled with those who, moreover, dug and killed
them, the might of God. saith . Not destruction of the soul, it should be its casting of it with no end. 4 For behold it is according to the law of Satan, and according to the justice of God, all those who shall act in front of him a acts of mischief and hatred. 5 And it came to pass that the angel said unto me, Nephi said: Thou hast seen that if the
nations repent, it shall be good to them. And know estume thou the house of Israel about the lord' s children. And thou hast heard that whosoever is a braper , shall not perish . 6 So if these men are stiff against the brethren of God , then this is what the lord of God says , I shall do for him the great and the Amarvalvos . A b task which will
be indestrucable either on one side or the other, either on the hardness of their hearts and their hearts and their sins for their salvation, and their mind's blind ness being imprisoned, and by them blind and also ruined by their minds, tentatively and spiritually according to the ayapatawaati, which I have done. Mentions 8 And when the angel
had said these things , he said unto me , The Rembrest is the acovannist from the house of the children of Israel ? I said unto him, Yes. 9 And it came to pass that he said unto me, Behold, and the mother of the abominable is disgusting . 10 And he said to me: Look, only Attou churches are preserved. One is the church of God's berh, and
the church of the disturbed cdewill; So for the great church , which is not from the church of the lord of God , the mother of the apostle . And that's the ewhore of all the earth. 11 And that I saw and came to him seeing the earth all over, and he sat on many awaters. And he gave the earth to the ball among all the nations , tribe , tongue ,
and people , and it came to pass that I saw the church of the lord of God , and the number was spread : for he was sitting on many waters because of the wickedness and the apostate of the tribe . Yet I saw that the church of the bera , the saints of God , were also in front of the ball . And their occupies on the face of the earth were small,
because of the great sordid mischief I saw. 13 And it came to pass that I saw that the great mother of the apostle had gathered together among all the nations of the earth, that she would asure against the evil of God. 14 And it came to pass that Nephi and I saw the power of the might of the lord, that he may be sent down upon the saints
of the church of the bera, and upon the people of the covenant of the Lord, scattered upon all the face of the earth. And they were armed with godly power in braghetivusanis and great glory . 15 And that I saw that the wrath of God had been apowarad on this great and disgusting church, even all the bnations of the earth and the wars
between the tribe were wars and rumours. 16 And at the same time began to be rumors of war between all the Un - nations , which belonged to the mother of the apostasy , and the angel said unto me , Behold, the wrath of God is upon the mother of the kisbees . And behold , he sees all this , 17 and when it came to pass , the wrath of
God is disbelieved by the mother of the kisbees , the great and disgusting church of the earth , the founder of whom Satan is the founder , and on that day the cwork of the Father shall begin when the path of which is preparing for the fulfillence of his own quadood . Which he has created for his people , all in the house of Israel . 18 And
this angel said unto me, It came to pass: behold! 19 And I saw a man, and he was dressed in a white dress. And the angel said unto me , Behold , one of the twelve Apostles of the bera , is that he is one of these things . Yeah, and there are many things that have been made. 22 And they will also write about the end of the world. 23
Therefore they shall write down the things which are truthful . And behold , what you have seen outof the mouth of the Jews is written among them . And when they went out of the mouth of the Jew , that the Book went out of the mouth of the Jews , and the words written were simple and pure , and the most understanding of all men . 24
And behold , the things that are there that they will write down many things which thou haveseen . And behold , the rest of them are watching , and whatever you have to see will not be able to write unto you . For the Lord God has appointed the Messenger of the lord of God to write them down. 26 And have also showed all things to
others that they have , and they have written unto them . And they are coming out in their purity, in their own appointed time of God, for the house of Israel, which is in the bera, to come out in their purity. 27 And I heard and tolerated , that the name of the Messenger of the Berha was John . I want to write, Nephi, haraam The things I saw
and heard . So the things I have written me enough . And I have written a small part of the things I saw . 29 And I saw the things that my father saw, and the angel of the Lord had to go unto me. 30 And now I ended up talking about things i saw when I was acarid in spirit. And if all the things I saw were not written , that what I have written
is in my favour . And so it is. Amen . Page 11 1 and it came to pass that I said unto my brethren, We shall go again to Jerusalem, and we shall have the right to keep the commandments of the Lord. For they all are from the earth, and not of his laban and his 50, but also of their tens of thousands. 2 So let us go. Come, we are as strong as
Moses. For he said unto the waters of the sea , and distributed it up and back , and our fathers imprisoned from him , and came out of the land , and pharaoh 's armies followed , and duped into the waters of the red sea . 3 Now you know that this is true . And ye know that o angel has talked to you . Why can you doubt ? Come we go .
The Lord is able to destroy us as our fathers, even Laban, even as Egyptians. 4 When I said these things, they were still furious and continued to Barbarana. Yet they came without the walls of Jerusalem until we followed me. 5 And it was by night; And because i should hide myself without my walls. And when they had concealed their
own, I went to the city of krypt and went to the house of Laban. 6 And I was adby the spirit, already not know things that I should do. 7 Yet I went out, and I had earlier fell to the ground, for he had tied ad with wine. 8 And when I came to him, I realized that it was Laban. 9 And I saw his word, and I pulled him out of this mean. And his sin
was pure gold, and he was very fine in this work, and I saw that his blade was the most precious steel. 10 And that I should kill Laban, that he had been to Akonstraanad from the spirit, that he came to move; But I said in my heart: Never have a human blood shed at any time. And I can't kill him. 11 And the spirit said unto me, Behold, he
hath delivered it unto him in his hand . Yes, and I also knew that he had tried to put his life away. Yes, and he shall not hear unto the commandments of the Lord. And he had also taken away our property . 12 And that the spirit said unto me, He killed him: the Lord sent him into his hand. 13 Behold, the Lord is the Slaita to bring to the fore
his righteous purposes. It is better that a man should destroy more than one nation, and it must be destroyed in it. 14 And now, I heard these words , I remembered the words of the Lord which he had said to me in the sin . Saying: Enasmuch will follow my commandments to me. 15 Yes, and I also thought that they could not keep the
lord's commandments according to the alaw of Musa, they should be law. 16 And I knew that he was an agravan on the plates of brass. And then I knew that the Lord had sent Laban into my hands for this reason — so that I could obtain the record according to his commandments. 18 So I commanded the sound of the spirit, and took
labion from the hair of the head, and I hit my head with my head, And I took the garment of Laban and put it on my body. Yes, every shama too . And I tied my back about on my coach. 20 And after I did this, I went to the treasury of Laban. And when I went to the treasure of Laban, behold, I saw the man of Laban, the treasure kin. And I
commanded him to the voice of Laban, that he should go with me to the treasure. 21 And he said to me about the sword of the sword, and about my waist, and he saw the cloth, And he saw me, and he saw them. 22 And he said unto me, Of the elders of the Jews, he knew that his teacher was Laban. 23 And I said unto him, If this is
Laban, I said unto him, Which I had taken to the annore, on the plates of brass. For my elder brothers, who were without walls. 25 And I called him, saying, 'Follow me. 26 And they say, I had said about Abramharan, and that I had followed me for the sacrifice i had sacrificed to the Laban. 27 And he said many times about the elders of the
Jews. As I had been to my brothers, who were without walls. 28 And it came to pass that when I was seen, he was very afraid, and also L'Ma'el and Seema . And they ran from before my prophet . For they understood that it was Laban, and he had killed me, and tried to make their lives away. 29 And that I called after them, and they
heard me come to do that. So they ended up running away from my presence . 30 And when the servant of Laban saw that my brethren had started for them, and it was about running away from me and going back to the city of Jerusalem. 31 And now I, Nephi, being great in height, and also to gain more power of the Lord. So I took
possession of the servant of Laban, and said unto him, He shall not flee. 32 And that I had said to him that I told him that if he listened to my words, and as I live, even if he talk of our words we will save our lives. 33 And I did not fear him, until i maaith unto him. That he should be a bfree man like for us if he will go down With us. 34 And I
said unto him: Surely the Lord has given us the right to do this. And shall we not be able to maintain the commandments of the Lord? So if thou saith go into the sin , and go unto thy father , then keep a place with us . 35 And it came to pass that aZoream had put courage on the words i said. Now zawaram was the name of the servant. He
promised that he should land in the land of the land unto our father . Yeah, and he made us an oath from that time that we'll be with us. 36 Now we wanted them to be with us for this purpose , that the Jews may not know about our flight into the land of the land , so that they may destroy us and us . 37 And it came to pass that when
Zawaram took oath for us . Our fear is over. 38 And it came to pass that We took the servant of Brass and Laban, and went into the land of the land, and went for the aent of our father. Page 12Chapter 6Nephi writes the words of Allaah — Nephi's purpose is to convince men to come to Abraham's God and to be safe. About 600 – 592 B
.C. 1 And now I, Nephi, do not give my fathers schema in my record. At no time shall I give after that which I am writing c . For it has been recorded by my heavenly father . For this reason I do not write it in this work . 2 For he hath given me enough that We are the children of Joseph . 3 And it is not with me that I want to give a complete
account of all things , especially of my father , for these plates cannot be written , for I desire a room which can write the words of God . For the help of my will , I can uprasay : the God of Abraham and the God of Isaac , and the God of Jacob , and shall be saved . 5 Therefore , he writes not of the things that are happy for the world , but
the things which are for God and those which are pleased by the world . 6 Therefore I will command my generation not to give them the plates that are worthy of the children of Adam . Page 131 and now after that Nephi had ended up talking to my brethren, behold they said to me: Thou hast told us the harsh things, more than we are able
to bear. 2 And that I said unto them, I knew that I had spoken ahard things against the wicked. According to truth . And I justified himself , and gave witness that he should be lifted up until the last day . For this reason, the offender of B has the right to work hard, because it gives the dacoita very much at the centre. 3 And now my brethren
, if ye were righteous , and listen to the truth , and consider it , that ye shall not be disbelieved before God the oalka sins , and say , Speak unto the truth , and say , Speak unto us , thou sins of the truth . 4 And it came to pass that I, Nephi, had given my brethren, all with abim, The lord's commandments. 5 And that they had moved them to
the Lord that they had made to them; Even I had their joy and great hope that they would follow the path of righteousness . 6 Now, all these things were said and my father was in Avalley as a tent-dwelling man who called L'Moel. 7 And he did so , Neifi took one of the adogahetras of Ismail ( Ishmael ) . Besides , my brother Ismail (
Ishmael ) was taken to his wife . And apart from that Duzoram took the edaughter of Ismail ( Ismail ) . 8 And thus my father fulfilled all the acommandamantas of the Lord, which was given unto him. And also that I had blessed the Lord a lot . 9 And it came to pass that the voice of the Lord was said to my father at night, and he commanded
him to take his journey in the water. 10 And when my father rose up in the morning and went to the door of the tent, he saw his great surprise on the earth, and he rounded all of them with work. And it was of fine brass . And there were two suas sires inside the hair . And we indicate the path we should go into the box . 11 And it came to
pass that We brought together what we should take into the sin, and what the Lord had given us. And we took every kind of asay : we could go into the sin . 12 And that we took our tents and went into the woods, one across the river. 13 And it came to pass that we had a four-day trip to the place, almost in a south-southeast direction, and
we pitched our tent again. And we called the name of the place . 14 And that we had taken our bows and our arrows, and went out into the sintofore to kill food for our families. And when We sacrificed food for our families , we returned our families to the sazar ' s place in the area of the sahabaan . And we went out again in the same
direction, in the same direction, having the most fertile parts of the land, which were in the borders near the Aqared sea. 15 And that we had many days traveling to the place, dined by the way, with our bows and our arrows and our stones and our holes. 16 And we followed the instructions of the ball. Which led us to more fertile parts of
the world. 17 And after we had many days traveling in place, we pitched our tent for a time space, we could relax and get food for our families again. 18 And it came to pass that as I went forward to kill the food, behold, I broke my sinful ness, which was made of fine steel . And when I broke my own mine , my brothers were angry with the
loss of my mine , for We did not eat . 19 And that we came back without food for our families, and after being very tired, because of their meat, they suffered a lot for the desire to eat. 20 And He came to him , and L'Moel and Ismail ( Ismail ) began to make The Barberna greater by their sufferings and tribulations in the world . And my
father also began to be barbaraana against the Lord his God. Yes, and they were all very sad, until they did the amore against the LORD. 21 Now it is that I, Nephi, was impressed with my brethren because of the loss of my bow, and their bows started to be very difficult , their asprings , that we could get some food, Nephi said a lot to my
brethren, for they had still stiffed their hearts with the acolyaning against the Lord their God . 23 And that I, Nephi, made a fire out of a wooden wood, and out of a straight stick, there was an arrow. For this reason I arm edited me with a bow and a stone with a bow and arrow. And I said to my father: Where will I go to get food? 24 And it
came to pass that he had humblehimhimbythelord, for his words: For I said many things to them in the energy of my life . 25 And it came to pass that the voice of the Lord came unto my father. And he was indeed unto the Lord, for his mormorang, that he was sent down in the depths of sorrow . 26 And that the voice of the Lord said unto
him, Look at the ball, and see the things that have been written. 27 And when my father saw the things that were written on the ball . He feared many , and besides that were my brethren , and the sons of Ismail and our wives . 28 And it came to pass that I saw the sign which was in the ball , and they worked according to what they used
to do to them . 29 And a new writing was written on them. What was said was that we read out what we had understood about the lord's path . And it was written that according to the faith and the life of the faith that We gave him , it was changed from a far away time . And we see that it means that the Lord can come about great things .
30 And it came to pass that I, Nephi, went to the top of the mountain, which is according to the instructions given on the ball. 31 And that I had killed the wild abiastus, until I got food for my families. 32 And that I returned to my tents, to bear the beasts which I had destroyed. And now when they saw how great I was their joy . And they
hath made themselves meek before the Lord, and they thanked him . 33 And that we took our journey again, almost came to travel at the beginning of the same course. And when We had journeyed in the space of several days , we pitched our tents again , so that we might be in a place of time . 34 And it came to pass that Ismail died,
and was buried in the place which was buried. Banhoum and that ismail (ismail) 's daughters did the maximum because of the loss of their father, and because of their bafflakatans in the cabin. And they did the commoreagainst my father , for he brought them out of Jerusalem , saying , Our father is dead . Yes, and we've strayed a lot into
the water, and we've had a lot of trouble, hunger, drinking and tiredness. And after all these sufferings we shall be snarewith hunger in the sin . 36 And thus they were against my father, and against me, and also against me. And they wanted to re-etouron Jerusalem . And L'Moel also said unto his father and his brother Nephi , his elder
brother , for the possession of him with his bvillar and the teacher , behold , We have done with him . 38 Now, they say that the Lord has been talking to him, and also that the angels have service to him. But behold , we know that he is with us . And he tells us these things , and he has created many things from their clever arts , that he
may deceive our eyes , and think that he might take us into some strange sin . And when he has taken away us , he made himself king and ruler over us , that he may be with us according to his will and happiness . And thus my brother saw his hearts . 39 I cast it, and it came to pass that the Lord was with us, yes, the voice of the Lord
came and said many words to them, and said more and more to them. And when they were awed by the voice of the Lord, they set their wrath away, and repented of their sins, until the Lord blessed us again with food, that we were not killed. Page 14 1 and that he worshipped the Lord and came to go out with me. And we worked the
timbers of the timberes of the tidings of the boorcmanshop. And the LORD showed me from time to time how I should work about cshift. 2 Now I have not done anything since nephite learned from men who were after the timbeers, and I have not built the ship in the manner of men. But I built it in a way that the Lord had revealed to me .
For it was not in the way of men . 3 And I, Nephi, went to the mountain, and I made a ray of it from the Lord. For that reason the Lord revealed to me my great things . 4 And that I finished the ship, according to the word of the Lord, my brethren saw that it was good, and its work was very good. For that reason they redid their own before
the Lord . 5 And that the voice of the Lord came to my father, that we should rise up, and land in the ship. 6 And when We prepared all things, more fruits, and of this sin , and of honey in abundance , and according to what the Lord commanded us , and the commandments . We used to go down on the plane, with all our loading and our
bseds, and whatever We brought everyone with us according to our age . So, we had to go down in cshift, with our wives and our children. 7 And now my father had created two sons in the land of the land. The elder was called aJacob and young bJoseph. 8 And after all we went into the plane, and had taken our orders and things that we
were ordered, we put out in asea and were moving by before the air. 9 And after we had moved in front of the air for the space of several days, behold, my brothers and Ismail's sons and their wives started to make themselves my joy, until they started to dance, and the song yes, he was raised for maximum rudeness. 10 And I said,
Nephi, with great fear, that the Lord should be angry with us, and we should be killed for our wickedness, that we may be deep in the sea. So I began to speak to them with a lot of caution . But behold , they were angry with me , and said , We will not find that our younger brother will be bupon us . 11 And that Leaq and L'Moel took me and



aband me with cords, and they treated me with a lot of harsinesis. Yet, the LORD tolerated that he would reveal his power, to fulfill his word of what he had said about the wicked. 12 And that he was bound to me that I could not move that until, acompass, which was prepared from the Lord, was over to work. 13 So they did not know that
the ship was not on the way , even a great storam , yes , a great and terrible tipse , and we went back to the water for a space of three days . And they began to fear , that he might sink into the sea . Yet they didn't open me. On day 14 and the fourth day, which we were back, The Tipse started to get more strict. 15 And that we were about
to be deep-sead. And when we were acting back on water for a space of four days , my brethren proved that the commandments of God were upon them , and that they should repent of their sins that they must destroy it . For that reason they came to me , and the band that were on my body , and seeing that they were very swell . And
my ankles were very much swell, and the great pain was his. 16 Nevertheless, I looked at my God, and I made it long all day. And I did not behave against the Lord for my afflictions. Now my father, Lahi, said many things to them , and those who were with the sons of Esmail . But look, they breathed a lot of bullying against the person
who should talk to me. And my parents suffered a lot of losses in the year and because of them. He was brought down, yes, even on his sick bed, because of his grief and great suffering, and the wickedness of my brothers, he was brought closer to meet his God to be out of that time. Yes, their aaji's hair will be brought down to lie low in
the soil. Yes, even they were close to being put with sorrow in a water grave. 19 And Jacob and Joseph were also grieved by the afflictions of being young, because of their children of their mother. And even with his tears and prayers, Amy's wife, and my children, did not soften the hearts of my brothers which they would lose me. 20 And
nothing that it was the power of God, who threatened them with destruction, can soften their hearts. So when they saw that he repented of what they had done in the depths of the sea , that he was up to me , that they opened me up . 21 And when they opened me, look, I took the compass, and he worked where I liked him. And it came to
pass that I had made my way to the Lord. And when I prayed that the winds were over , and the storm was over , there was a very calm . 22 And it came to pass that I had guided the ship, that we shall again return the ship to the earth. 23 And that we had the ship for several days of space after we had reached the land coming out. And
we went to the ground , and pitched our tents . And We promised him that he had made a covenant with the earth . 24 And that we had started up to the ground, and we started the seed plant. Yes, we put all our assius into the ground, which we brought from the land of Jerusalem. And it came to pass that they were very large . For this ,
we were blessed with abundance . 25 And that we were alike in the jungles of all kinds, as we travel in the forest, that the cows and the oxen, and the anus and horses, and the goat and the wild goat, and all kinds of wild animals that were riding in the forest came to move. For men , who were for use . And We searched each of them with
bore and silver and all the ways of the taaanba . Page 151 and that we came together to do all kinds of grains, all kinds of grains, and all kinds of fruit seeds that were collected together. 2 And when my father came into the sin , and said unto us , He says unto us , Behold , I have dreamt Adremad . Or, in other words, I've seen a little
insight. 3 And behold, what I have seen, i am glad in the LORD, because of the anipada and the bean. For I have reason to assume that they and many of their seeds will also be saved . 4 But look, L'Moel, I'm more afraid of you than you. Because see, I saw in my dream, a black and dreary snow. 5 And it came to pass that I saw a man ,
and he was dressed in a white branch . He came and stood before me . 6 And it came to pass that he had said unto me, and called upon me. Follow him. 7 And when I followed him I saw to me that I was in a black and dreary waste. 8 And after I had journeyed to the space of several hours in the dark, I began to pray to the LORD that he
would be amarasi on me, according to the multitude of his tender crowd. 9 And when I prayed to the Lord, I saw the great and the wide. 10 And it came to him that I saw an entry, which was necessary to make more than one to one by one. 11 And that I came to him to go out and take part from his afwarout; And I saw that it was the
sweetest, before I ever tasted. Yes, and I saw that its fruit was white, to exceed all the bohathenesis that I had ever seen. 12 And when I had partok edited his fruit, he filled my life with great joy. For this reason I should also share my family in that I started attending it. Because I knew it was above all other fruits. 13 And as I put my eyes
off, maybe I'll discover my family too, I saw more than one water. And ran away with him , and was near the tree in which I was sakramant ing fruit . 14 And I saw where that came from. And I saw this head a little way . On his head I saw my mother, Islami, and Same and Animaha. And they stood in such a way that if they did not know ,
they should go . 15 And it came to pass that I had pointed to them. And I also said unto them , Come to me and share with the fruit , which was more important than all other fruits . 16 And it came to pass that they came unto me, and they shall take part from the fruits. 17 And it came to pass that I wanted him to come, and that he should
come, and the fruit. For this reason I cast my eyes towards the head of the river , that I might see them . 18 And it came to pass that I saw them, but they came to me and would take part of the fruit. 19 And I saw an aod of iron, and he expanded along the river bank, and led the tree in which I stood. 20 And I also saw a strot and narrow
path which came from the iron rod, even from the tree which I stand. And also in a large and spacious field led by fountain head, as if it was a bworld. 21 And I saw the novemberless concourses of the people , many of whom were walking forward , the one that went towards the tree which caused me to stand . 22 And came to do so, that
they went out. And started in the way that led the tree. 23 And it came to pass that darkness fell from there. Yes, an extremely great mist of darkness, even those who started along the way were deprived of their way, that they wandered away and were 24 cents and came to do so that I moved others forward, and they went out and
captured the end of the iron rod. And they gave the iron stick of the iron, and they were in the back and there by the fog of darkness, and until they came forward. Of the tree's B fruit. 25 And when they had taken the fruit of the tree after they were ashamed as their eyes were thrown. 26 And I also threw my eyes around, and saw, on the
other side of the water river, a great and b spacious building. And stood as it were in care, elevated above the ground. 27 And both male and young were both men and women. And their dress was very fine . And they were in the attitude of The Bumokakong , and pointed their fingers at those who came to them , and were fruit sakramen .
28 And thereafter they had the fruit sanctore, which were unto them the ciscofafing. And they were cast down on the path of forbidden , and they were lost 29 , and now I , Nephi , do not speak all the words of my father . 30 But, be short in writing, look, they saw other sheep moving forward. And they came and took it to the end of the iron
adore . And they moved their way, constantly holding fast to the iron rod, until they came out and partok edited the fruit of the tree. 31 And he felt his way to this great and spacious building, too, to other amolates. 32 And that many were duped into his large and vast building. And many people were lost from his point of view, roaming the
strange streets. 33 And there were those who entered this strange building . And after entering the building , they pointed me and those who were from fruit sakraman on their finger . But We haded them . 34 These are the words of my father: as many as he fell for many as a head. 35 And Al-Aman and L'Ma'el partuik son of fruits, said my
father. 36 And when my father said all the words of his dream or his crying , which were many , he said unto us , For these things they were watching in the veins . He feared the great and the l'moel . He feareth that he should be shut from the lord . 37 And He admonished them again with all the feeling of the parents of a tender, that
perhaps the Lord would be merciful to them, and did not throw them away ; yea, my father them off. 38 And he spaked unto them, and with many things called upon them to prophesy, he was to follow the commandments of the Lord. And he said unto them , And he said unto them , Page 16 1 and it came to pass that we then took a
journey into the sin. And we almost journeyed east from that time. And We journeyed through a lot of trouble in the water . And our b women tolerated children in the sin . 2 And so great was the devil-sings of the Lord upon us: when we lived in the land of the flesh of the devil, our women did suck for their children, and yes, strong. And
they started to tolerate their own joorniyangs without complaint. 3 And thus we saw that god's commandments must be there. And if it be that the children of Adam follow the commandments of God , he raises them and strengthens them , and means that they can fulfill what has commanded them . So when We had masked in the land ,
he provided for us the means . 4 And we have had many years of space to be miscined, yes, eight years in the woods too. 5 And we had a lot of fruits and wild honey in the land which we called Abuontafal . And all these things were prepared by the Lord , that we could not perish . And we saw the sea , which we called the Arintom , which
interpreted and has many waters . 6 And it came to pass that We pitched our tents by seashore. And yet we had a lot of afflacutans and very difficult ya' , yes, even we can't write them all, we were more than happy when we came to seashore. And because of its very fruit , we said well to this place . 7 And that I followed him, Nephi, for a
space of several days, the lord's voice came to me, saying that it came to do so: and take you to the mountain. And it came to pass that I rose up and climbed the mountain . And he said unto the Lord, The Lord spake unto me, and said, After which Thou shall i show thee, after which I shall take thy people in these waters, and shall i take
thy people into these waters, and shall come unto the eunstrawicket, and to the eunciation. 9 And I said: O Lord, where i can go, i am melted, that I may build a ship after the kind of ship that thou hast seen me? 10 And that the LORD told me that I should go to find the unawares, that I could make the tools. 11 And it came to him, Nephi,
was given to a donion for less fire than the animal's bays; And when I made a fire , I blown up this fire and killed two stones , that I could set fire . For the Lord did not do the things that we could not find much fire, for we travel in the sin. For he said: I will make thy food sweet, that ye may not say unto it. 13 And I will also lighten you in the
field; And I will prepare the path before you , if it is that you will keep my commandments . So as you will keep following my commandments . And ye know that ye are from him , that ye are from him . 14 Yes, and the LORD said: You have promised that you have reached his earth after that, so now I will be, Lord, B. God. And that I saved
you from destruction . Yes, I've got you out of the ground of Jerusalem. 15 Thus, I, Nephi, tried to maintain the aconmandmantus of the Lord, and I remembered my brethren faithfully and with great ness. 16 And that I did the tools of Amaka which I had melted out of the rock. 17 And when my brethren saw that I was about to set up a ship,
they began to bmore more against me, saying: Our brother is a fool, for he is a tanketha, that he shall be a tanketha, A ship; yes, and he also has a tankyta that he can cross these great waters. 18 And thus my brother did a lot against me , and they do not believe that I could build the ship . Nor did they believe that I was guided by the
Lord . 19 And it came to pass that I was very sad for the rigors of their hearts . And now when they saw that I was grieving and happy in my hearts, they rejoiced in me very much and said: We knew that you could not build a boat , for we knew that you were alackinthecourt . So thou does not do very well . 20 And thou is like our Father,
which is far from the foolishness of his heart, from the aymaganatans. He brought us out of the land of Jerusalem , and we wandered in the land of the land for many years . And our women are tawalads , and be great with the child . And they created children in the children in the world , and faced all things , and he had death . And it
would be better that he died before coming out of Jerusalem before facing these tribulations. 21 Look, in those many years we have faced in the woods, at which time we have enjoyed our wealth and the land of our inheritance. Yeah, and we'll be happy. 22 And we know that those who were in Jerusalem were the Aataghitiyos . So they
were according to the law of Moses on the lord's Constitution and commandments and all his commandments. So we know that they are righteous people . And our father judged them , and We led him , for we are turning a ear to his words . Yes , and our brother is like him . And after such language my brothers complained against
Barberna and us . 23 And that I said unto them: Do you believe that our fathers, the sons of Israel, if they were not for the words of the Lord, shall be led out of the hands of the Egyptians? 24 Yes, do you think that if the Lord did not command Moses to go out of slavery, did you know that the children of Israel were in abominable? And ye
know that they were with them , who were great . So you know that it should be a good thing for them to be brought out of slavery . 26 Now you know that aMoses were commanded by the Lord to do this great work; And ye know that the waters of the red sea were here and there from his B . Word , and they passed on dry land . 27 But ye
know that the Egyptians were adravonadins in the red sea, which were pharaoh's armies. 28 And ye know that he was fed with them in the water of the water . 29 Yes, and ye know that according to Moses and his word , the rock of the power of God came out of the asmothesandthewaters , that the children of Israel may make their drink
ingestion saith . 30 and yet And the Lord, under the guidance of his God, shall their savior go before them, and light the night unto them their aliding, and for them those who were righteous to obtain the man, they sever their hearts, and blind their minds, and are against Moses and the living God, the Noble sins. 31 And that according to
his word he was passing them. And according to his word , he led them . And according to his word he did everything for them. And it was saved by his word was nothing. 32 And when they crossed the River Yadrin, he made them strong for Adrawang from the children of the earth, yes, To destroy them, The Computan. 33 And now, do
you suppose the children of the land that were in the land of promise that were brought out by our fathers, do you assume that they were righteous ? Behold , I say unto you , No . 34 Do you think that our fathers have liked them more than they would have been if they were righteous ? I say unto you , Not , but in everyone , there is a
stemeta . The bloghityous is god's favorite . But behold, this dpeople rejected every word of God, and he was dyed in wickedness; And the wrath of God was upon them . And the Lord cursed the earth against them, and blessed him with his fathers. Yes, he cursed them for their destruction, and he blessed our fathers to gain their power
over him . 36 Behold, the Lord hath created the earth, that it be a banhabaatid. And he has created his children to own it . 37 And they destroyed the people of the righteous people, the arasita , and the nations of the wicked . 38 And he shall give unto the eundas the precious, and the wicked, and the wicked upon the earth for the sake of
the bhadistorveta, and for their sake. 39 He raised in the heavens and his throne is his throne, and this earth is with them which will be their God. Behold , he loves our faiths , and he is unto them , and he is unto them , abraham , o Isaac and de Yaqub . And he remembered the covenant he made . So he expelled them from the land of
Egypt . 41 And he took bheenna into the sin with his stick. For they say unto their hearts , stiff , even you . And the Lord was distressed by their wickedness. He took the basarpatas with fire . And when they were cutting , he prepared himinaway , that he might be called . And the labour he had to perform was to be held . And because of
the disamplanis of the way , they were many who died . 42 And they have severed their hearts from time to time, and they also arevile against God. Yet you know that they went out of their ununparalleled power in the earth of promise . 43 And now, after all these things, the time has come that they have become wicked, yes, almost from
the sins; and I do not know, but about the day of the day. I know The day must come that it is necessary to be destroyed, a few only, which will be led into captivity. 44 So the Lord spaced unto my father, that they went into the bottom of the sin. And the Jews also tried to take their own lives . Yes , and God has also tried to take his own
life . For this reason you are the killers in your hearts , and you are like them . 45 You are slow to be an imbetand and the LORD to remember your God. You have seen a bangal , and he said unto you . Yes, you've heard their voice from time; And he said unto you in a small voice , You cannot feel his words . So he has also said unto you
, That the earth that you had lost , for it should be separated . 46 And you can make it because of that that he will pass the earth by the apovar of his mighty word. Yes, and you know that by his word he may be due to be made smooth somehow, and smooth spots will break. Why is it, then, that you are very difficult in your hearts ? 47
Behold, my soul is rented with sorrow because of you, and my heart is suffering; I fear that you will be shut forever . Behold , I am adhesive to the spirit of God , until I have no power in my frame . 48 And now when I was saying these things, they were angry with me, and wanted to throw me deep into the sea. And when they said unto
them in my hand , They said , In the name of The Mighty God , I command you not to say : for I am inpower of God , and i am full of the use of my flesh . And whosoever hath his hands upon me shall be me , as a dry red . And he shall be unto the power of God , for God shall kill him . 49 And it came to pass that I said unto them, Do not
be a barbarana against their father. Nor should he stop his labor from me , for God commanded me that I had a ship abuled . 50 And I said unto them: F. God had commanded me to do everything I could to them. If he commands me that I should say unto this water , Be it the earth . And if I should say that , it will be done . 51 And now , if
the Lord is his great power , and many miracles have been made between the children of Adam , how is it that he cannot imbeathest that I should build a ship ? 52 And it came to pass that I had many things with my brethren until they were unenfound, and could not compete against me. Neither dare they go unto me , nor touch me with
their fingers , and for a space of many days . Now he shall not dare not die before me , and the spirit of the mighty God is . And so he had followed them. 53 And that the Lord said unto me, Then proceeded unto him, and he shall not be before you, but I will make them look alike, the Lord saith, and what shall I do , that they may know that
I am. Lord their God. 54 And that I moved my hands to my brethren, and he had no death before me. But the LORD had to have them in a way, even according to the word he said. 55 And now they said: We know that the Lord is with you, for we know that it is the power of the Lord that has been awed us. And they fell before me , and
were going to worship me , but I said nothing to them , I am your brother , and your little brother . So worship the Lord your God , and honor your Father and your mother , that thy day may be great in the earth , which the Lord thy God will forgive you . Page 17 1 and now I can know that after my father, He had abolished The
Aparuphisiang about his seeds, because the LORD said unto him, It is not for him to take his house for him. But his sons should take the C-wife to the D daughters, so that they raise the head race for the LORD in the land of promise. 2 And that the Lord hath made him unto him, that I returned Nephi and my brethren to the land of
Jerusalem, and bring Ishmael and his family into the land of the land of Jerusalem. Go out in the water, Nephi, with my brothers, go to Jerusalem. 4 And that we went to Ismail's house, and we had even told him in even words, that we had softened the word of the Lord. 5 And it came to pass that aLord made The Heart of Ismail a soft. And
his family took their journey with us to the dead of our father in the market . 6 And when we travel in the beabeyan, it came to pass that The sons of Lamoel and Adadogahetras, Ismail, and Ismail, and their families, had becalled us. Yes, against me, Nephi, and Siam and their father, Ismail, and his wife and his three other daughters. 7
And it came to move into this rebellion, he wanted to return to the land of Jerusalem. 8 And now I , Nephi , for the hardness of my hearts , for this reason I said unto them , Yes , even to L'Moel and : Behold , thou is my great brother , and that ye are very strict in your hearts and blind in your minds , that ye need it , so that I shall speak to
you , my elder brother , and set for you a precedent . 9 Did not ye have not been for the word of the Lord? 10 Have you seen the angel of the Lord, that ye have forgotten ? 11 Yes, and how is it that what ye did for us by the Lord did unto us, and we should get the record of it in Adelawarang, out of the hand of Laban, and also that we
should obtain his record? 12 Yes, and how is it that the Lord should be able to do all things according to his will, and if that be the way for the children of Adam, they believed in him? So let us be loyal. And if it is that we are loyal to him , we shall obtain the Island of Covenant . And you know in some future that the word of the Lord shall be
fulfilled upon him , that ye shall be aware of the death of Jerusalem . For what the Lord has said about the destruction of Jerusalem must be fulfilled . 14 For behold, the Lord's spartha to try with them soon beaqisata. For behold , they have rejected the prophets , and The Prophets have been imprisoned . And they have tried to take away
the alpha of my father , that they have pulled him out of the earth . 15 Now behold , I say unto you , If ye return to Jerusalem , you shall perish with them . And now if you like , go to the earth and remember what I say to you , That ye will also perish . So the spirit of the Lord is the constraanity of me to speak. 16 And when I did so that i
had said these things to my brethren, they were angry with me . And it came to pass that they had taken their hand unto me , for behold they were very furious , and they had made me with the cords ; 17 But it came to pass that I prayed unto the Lord, That I prayed unto the Lord: O Lord, according to my faith, thou shall release me from
the hands of my brethren. Yes, give me strength to be in the band I am bound to. 18 And it came to pass that when I said these things , behold , the band were opened with my hands and feet , and I stood before my brethren , and I said unto them , yet I said unto them . And put my hand on me , and tried me . But behold , Ismail , yes ,
and adaoghetres , his mother and one of The sons of Esmail , pleaded with my brethren , until they were tendering their hearts . And they tried to take away my life . 20 And that they were grieving, because of their mischief, even they prostrate before me, and pleaded with me that they would forgive what was against me. 21 And it came
to pass that I gave all those which they had done, and I admonished them to pray unto the Lord their God for forgiveness. And it came to pass that they did so . And when they prayed unto the Lord, We journeyed on our journey towards the dead of our father . 22 And it came to pass that we came unto the tent of our father. And my
brethren and all the houses of Ismail came to my father's tent, and they thanked the Lord their God. And they offered sacrifices and burnt offerings for him . Page 181 and all these things my father saw, and listening, and he stayed in a tent, as in the avallee of L'Moel, and also a great lot more things, which can't be written on these plates.
2 And now, as I said. These plates, see they are not the plates on which I make a full account of my people's history. Because i have named Nephi on which I have made my people's full account. So he is called the plates of nephite after his name . And these plates are also called plates of nephites . 3 Nevertheless, I have received an
order of the Lord that I should make these plates, special apurpose that there should be an account of my ministry of people. 4 On other plates should be an account of the reign of kings, and wars and quarrels of my people; So these plates are for the greater part of the Ministry . And the other plates are for the reign of kings and for the
wars of my people and much of the feudal war. Therefore the LORD commanded me to make these plates in it for one purpose , which I do not know . 6 But the Lord is the innuvita of all things from the beginning; So he also says the way to accomplish all his works in the purpareta of men . For behold , he has the power of all things to
fulfill all things . And so it is. Amen . Page 191 and that the LORD had commanded me because I could have egravaned on the record of my people that I made plates for him. And I have recorded my heavenly father , and our Joorniyangs in the sin , and the prophecies of my father . And many of my predictions I have on them. 2 And I did
not know the time that should be commanded by the Lord to make them when I made them. So the record of my father and his fathers and our actions in the world is very much on the plates of the first one i have mentioned . So, the things I've done before these plates are more than truly mentioned on the first plates. 3 And after I had
made these plates by the way of order, I found an order by Nephi that the ministry and the predictions, their more simple and valuable parts should be written on these plates. And the things written shall be placed for the training of my people , which occupy the earth , and for other great purposes that this purpose should be named after
the Lord . 4 In the refore, Nephi made a record on the other plates, which provides an account , or that accounts for the wars and the wars and the death of his people. And I did this and commanded my people to do what they should do when I left . And that these plates should be passed from one race to another, or from one prophet to
another, to more commands of the Lord. 5 And an account of my amakaang shall be given to these plates in the Hereafter; And then behold , I proceed according to what I have said . And I will do that more sacred things can be for the knowledge of my people. I don't write plates anything to save it that I think it's bsacred. And now , if I go
astray , they were astray from old age . It's not that I'll forgive myself because of other men, but because of what's inside me, according to the body, I'll forgive myself. 7 For things that some people value very much, both for body and soul, others set on anaught and anogh under their feet. Yes, even many god men of Israel are to be the
men who are under their feet. I say, Rind under his feet but I will speak in other words- he set it at zero, and it is not for the sound of his advice. 8 And behold, he left Jerusalem, according to the words of The Angel, Akometa. 9 And the world, because of their wickedness, will decide to become one of its things; So they shall slip the
garbage unto him . And they shall kill him and slip . Yes , they spouted him , and he loved him , and his sway ingested by their cruelty to their loving people . 10 And the aGod of our fathers, who were outside Egypt, and were saved from slavery into the field, and by him by him, and by him the God of Jacob, may be extiled according to the
words of the angel according to the words of Dieldita, that they may conform to the words of The Zenoc. And that is, according to the words of Neum, crucified, and according to the words of a SPS, which he said about three days of darkness, which should be a sign of his death for those who should live in the sea islands, and especially
those who are given the name of the lhouse of Israel. For his death signal: The Lord God will certainly make all the houses of Israel available that day, some by his voice, because of his righteousness, their great happiness and salvation, and with the lightnings of the katundrangs and his power of others, by the Tipist, by fire, and by
smoke, and by geke, and by its mountains. Will be done. 12 And all these things must come, says the Prophet(peace and blessings of Allaah be upon him). And the earth's clog eras must be in the bed . And because of the dagronings of the earth, many kings of the sea islands will be given by the spirit of God, which is the God of nature.
13 And there are those in Jerusalem who saith the Prophet for them, he will be saith the lord of all the people, for they crucifie the God of Israel, and separate their hearts, reject signs and strangeness, and the power and glory of the God of Israel. 14 And for they separate their hearts, the Prophet says, and one of Israel has a dispassad,
they wander in flesh and perish, and become a bhassas and a kabivore and take them to all nations. When did you come later that day? So that they may separate their hearts from their hearts to purify them from Israel. Those which he had made unto his fathers . 16 Yes, then he will remember the obligation of the sea; Yes, and all those
who are of the house of Israel will gather in, the LORD says, from four-fourths of the earth, according to the words of prophet Zenos. 17 Yes, and all the earth will deliver the salvation of the Lord, the Prophet saith. Every nation, qur'ath, language and people will be blessed. 18 And I, Nephi, have written these things unto my people, that I
may convince them that they shall be aremimbetors of the Savior of the Lord. So I say unto all the households of Israel , if it is so that they may achieve these things . 20 For see, I have worked in the spirit, which i too have weak all my joints for those who are in Jerusalem. Because the Lord was not Rahim, to reveal to me about them,
even they were the prophets of the old, I should also be killed. 21 And he revealed all that is about them. And he revealed to many people about us . So it must be needed that we know about them that they are written in brass plates . 22 Now it came to pass that I taught my brethren these things. And it came to pass that I had read many
things from them which had been to the egravans on the plates of brass, that they might know about the works of the Lord in other earths. 23 And I had read many things from them which were written in the hidden things of Moses. But I believe not them about them for believing in them which are written by the lord' s helper . For I did all
the Clockans unto us , that it might be for our lives and for education . 24 And I said unto them , Listen to the words of the Prophet , and those who are the aremanant sins of the house of Israel are a branch which has been broken . You liken the words of the Prophet , which were written in all the houses of Israel , and to ye , that ye may
hope with him that ye are broken with their brethren . For this is how the Prophet wrote . Page 201 aAnd again: Listen to the house of Israel, you are all broken and pulled out because of the mischief of my people's priests. Yes , those who break all of them are those of me who are the houses of Israel . Hear unto me , and hear people
from me . The Lord has called me with mercy . From my mother, he mentioned my name. 2 And he made my mouth like a sharp sword . In the shadow of his hand he concealed me and made me into a polish edift . And he concealed me in his treminth . 3 And said unto me , O Israel , in which I shall find glory . 4 Then I said, I have done
the work in it, I have put my power to zero and unprofitable. Surely my judgment is with the LORD, and My work with God is mine. 5 And now, the Lord saith, That I am made of the belly. His servant then brought Jacob to him, even if Israel did not gather, yet I would be magnificent in the eyes of the Lord, and my God would be my power.
6 And they said: It is a light thing that thou may thy servant restore the atarabas of Jacob to the people of The Lord, and to the children of Israel. I will give you one for one for one, and for the nations, that thou may be my salvation for the earth to come to an end. 7 Similarly, the Lord hath given the savior of Israel to the man who obeys
him, with whom ever the man is unto him, whose nations shall be seen from the servant of the Ruler, and he shall also prostrate, for the Lord is the Faithful. 8 So the Lord says: I have heard thee in an acceptable time, o sea islands, and on the day of salvation I have helped you. And I will save thee , and make the earth to the Amy servant
for the covenant of the people , which is the heir of the deserted inheritance . 9 And thou saith unto the apressors, Go, and go. For those who are sitting in bdarkness: show ye. They will eat on the way , and they will be in all their places . 10 He will not hunger nor drink nor the sun kill them. For those who have mercy on them shall lead
them , until they will guide them through the fountains of water . 11 And I will make my way all the mountains, and my highways will be high. 12 And then, o house of Israel, behold, it will come from a distance. And behold , it is from the north and west . And it is from the earth, 13 Aang, o heaven. And rejoice , o earth . For the feet of those
living in the East shall be established . And sing out, and, o mountain! For he shall not be killed much . For the Lord comforted his people, and mercifully gave him mercy. 14 But behold, Sivan said: The Lord has abandoned me, and my Lord has forgotten me. But he will reveal that he has forgotten his wife's child, and he should not be in a
vein of his belly? Yes, they can, yet I will not forget you, o Israel's house. 16 Behold, I have sent down thee upon the ayah of my hands. Thy walls are constant before me . 17 Thy children will hurry against thy odonsk. And what you did will come out of you . 18 Take your eyes up and see. All these shall come unto thee, and to thee, And
as I live, the LORD saith, you must have made you come together with a zure with them all, and also to bind them as a bride. 19 For thy waste and thy deserted places and for the land of your destruction, shall be still bound by the inhabitants; And the one that has been disbelieved in thee shall be far away . 20 After those whom thou had
already lost, shall come again to thy ear, that the place is for me also the Strait. Give me the space that I live. 21 And he said unto me, Saying in his heart, I have lost my children, and Addissualati. And remove and fro? And who has pulled them out ? Behold , I was left all by the way . Where are they? 22 The Lord God saith: Behold, I
shall put my hand up in Ag, and the people will set my B standards. And they shall take their sons in their own work , and thy daughters shall ride over their shoulder . 23 And the akings shall be thy bnursing fathers, and their queen shall be their nursing mothers; they shall prostrate thee with their mouths to the earth, and to sit the dust of
their feet. And thou will know that I am the Lord . Because they will not be ashamed of what are waiting for me. 24 And shall such prey be taken from the strong, or shall the aawful be carried out by the adhesiors? 25 But so the Lord saith, Until the hunting of the abeyas be taken away, for I shall be with you the Contandita, and save thy
children. 26 And I will make them aman that wrongeth thee with his flesh. They will be drunk with sweet wine with their blood. And all the flesh shall know , O Lord thy lord , and thy savior , which is the lord of Jacob . Page 211 and that thirty and fourth years passed , and along with that thirty and fifth , and behold , the disciples of Jesus
had built the Church of Christ around all the earths . And as many as came unto them , and repented of their sins , and went to Ababutazad in jesus ' name . And they also achieved the Holy Ghost . 2 And it came to him to move in thirty and sixth years, all the people were changed for the Lord, all face of the earth, both nepaatis and
homeland, and there were no quarrelsome and satheras between them. 3 And he has all the common among them . So the rich and poor were not, bond and free, but they were all liberated, and were partners of the Heavenly Prize. 4 And that thirty and seventh years passed, and still there was peace in the earth. 5 And the works done
by the disciples of Jesus were excellent and wonderful , until they heal edited the sick , and made the dead sound and walked towards him , and went blind , and heard his eye , and the deaf . And all miracles worked for them in the children of Adam . Nothing more they were in the name of Jesus. 6 And thus thirty and eighth years away,
and also thirty and ninth, and forty and first, and forty and second, yes, even 49 years had passed away, and fifty and first, and fifty and second. Yeah, and even 59 years had passed. 7 And the Lord gave them the maximum progress in the earth. Yes, even they had rebuilt cities where cities were burned. 8 Yes, even because of the great
they were caused to rebuild. 9 But many cities had been asonk, and the water came to its place. These cities could not be renewed. 10 And now, look, it is that the people of Nephi strengthened the wax, and increased much faster, and became a lot more afair and deloghitasumy people. 11 And they were married, and were given in
marriage, and blessed according to the abundance of the lord which had created for them. 12 And they did not walk after the aperformanus and the boordansis of Moses' claws. But they followed the commandments they had achieved from their Lord and their God, which they continued in prayer and, as well as meeting together to pray
with each other and hear the word of the Lord. 13 And it came to pass that there was no conflict in every country in all the peoples. But among Jesus ' disciples were the dominant miracles . 14 And that went seventy and first years, and seventy and second years, yes, and well, I was seventy and ninth years until. Yes, even a hundred
years had passed, and the adasapalaus of Jesus, whom he had selected, had all gone to God's Paradise, to save him the cthree that should be left. And there were others who were appointed in their place . And there was a lot of fgeneration. 15 And it was no extension in the earth there, because of the love of God living in the hearts of
the people. 16 And there was no Enviangus, neither Bastrafas nor Kattomolatus, nor Vohvaradaamus, nor some how or the dilaskavosanis nor any murder. And indeed among all those who were born out of God ' s hand , one could not be such a people . 17 There were no robbers, no murderers, nor any other kind of a man. But they
were aone, the sons of Christ, and the heirs of the kingdom of God. 18 And how blessed they were! For the Lord blessed them in all their works. Yes, even they were blessed and prosperous until 110 years had passed. And the first generation of Christ had passed away , and there was no quarrel in the whole earth . 19 And it came to
move this ani-phasa, which maintained that last record, and he kept his son in his place. And he placed it in the plates of nephite . 20 And he kept him for 84 years, and still there was peace in the country, and they were a small part of those who were revolting from the church and captured them . So the country began to be again
alamantitis. 21 And that Amous died, too, (and it was a 194 years since the coming of Christ) and his son Amos kept the record in his place. And he placed it on the plates of nephite . And the book of Nephi also read , This is the Book . 22 And it came to that 200 years had passed. And the second generation was saved so these were a
few. 23 And now I, Mormon, do you know that When they were spread all over the face of this land , until they were spread to a great extent by their prosperity in Christ . 24 And now, in two hundred years started to be among those who were raised in the appari, like wearing expensive apparel, and pearls in all ways, and of the right things
in the world. 25 And out of that time there was no more acommon between them to their luggage and their substance. 26 And they were divided into classes. And he began to prepare himto gain benefit, and began to deny the true church of Christ. 27 And that when 210 years had passed, there were many churches in this country. Yes,
many churches that were confessing to know Christ , and Adany had managed to get more parts of his gospel until they had achieved all manner of mischief and for what was holy to him which was holy to him . 28 And this church multiplied greatly because of the error, and took possession of their hearts by the power of Theathan. 29 And
there was another church there, which belied Christ. And they have made the true church of Christ apersicoty because of their humility and faith in Christ . And they showed many miracles among them , which were among them . 30 So they were left with them who practiced power and authority over Jesus' disciples, and they put them in
the apresson. But by the power of the word of God , the prison of them which was among them burst , and they did the most powerful miracles among them . 31 Yet, and despite all these miracles, people have severed their hearts, and tried to kill them, even as jews in Jerusalem tried to kill Jesus, according to his word. 32 And they cast
them into The Afournis, and they did not harm them. 33 And they also put them in the adens of wild animals, and they play with wild animals as well as a child with a bra. And they did not harm some of them . 34 However, people did hard their hearts, because they were led by many priests and afalse prophets to build many churches, and
to do all manner of discharacter. And they killed the people of Jesus . But the people of Jesus did not kill again . And thus they did not act in faith , and mischief , for years to years , until 230 years had passed . 35 And now it came to move in this year, yes, two hundred thirty and in the first year, there was a great division among people.
36 And that in this year there were people called anifatis. And they were true believers in Christ . And among them were those who were brought by Jacobitis and Josi-photis and Bazoramatis . 37 For this reason, the true believers and the true worshippers of Christ Christ ( who has three disciples of Jesus ) , nephotis , and jacobitis and
josi-photis and zoramatis . 38 And that they who rejected the Gospel , and called The Lamilatis , and he denied it : they did not sinew in Onbaliv, but they rebelled against the gospel of Christ , boalofoll . And they taught their children that they did not believe as their fathers as their fathers , and chhejana did . 39 And it was because of the
mischief and hatred of their fathers, until it was at the beginning. And they had done nothing to hate God's children, even as Liyanbani was taught to hate Nephi's children from the beginning. 40 And that 244 years had passed, and so were the affairs of the people. And the rich of the people were strengthened , and many more than the
people of God . 41 And they still continued to build their own churches, and adorn them in all manner of valuable things. And so 250 years passed, and also 260 years. 42 And that began to re-start the wicked part of the people to build a secret oath and acin of Gadianton. 43 And those who were called to Nephite were proud of their
hearts , for they had greater wealth . And be like their brethren , and be as their brethren . 44 And from that time the disciples began to grieve for the world. 45 And that when 300 years had passed , Nephite and their people were made more and more wicked . 46 And that was spread all over the face of the earth by the robbers. And the
righteous were the disciples of Jesus that were none. And gold and silver poured into the store in abundance, and the traffic happened all the way. 47 And it was 305 years after that, (and people were still left in mischief) Amaus died. And his brother Amir had kept the record in their place. 48 And when 320 years had passed, it came to
pass that Ammaraun was being forced by the Holy Ghost, who were dasacred-yes, even all the sacred records that were quoted below the generation of the generation, which were sacred— even until three hundred and twentieth years after the coming of Christ. 49 And he concealed them, Lord, according to his prophecy and the
promises of the Lord, they could again ome for the rest of Jacob's house. And so is the end of The Record of Ammaron. Page 221 Behold, this is that I, Anaus, know my father that he was only a man— he taught me in his language, and in the dneurand admonition of the Lord, and blessed my God's name for him– 2 and I. Which I was
before God, before I had achieved a bremission of my sins. 3 See, I got to hunt animals in the woods. And the things that I heard most of my father talk about everlasting life , and the joy of the saints , bissoke in my heart . 4 And aheuned my soul; And I am a bakanilad before I made me , and I prayed unto him , and prayed for my life .
And for all the day I said unto him , Yes, and when the night came I still raised my voice that it reached the heavens. 5 And an owaka came unto me, saying: 'The inns are of thy sins, and thou shall be blessed. 6 And I knew, 'Anus, that God is not a lie, but a couuald. That is why i have finished my fault . 7 And I said: O lord, how is this
done? 8 And he said unto me, The abeyaof thy faith in Christ, who has neither heard nor seen. And before many years he will reveal himly in the flesh . For this reason , and thy faith said unto you , Now I had heard those words when I started feeling an adesire for the well-being of my brothers, Nephotis. For that reason I cast my whole
soul unto God for them . 10 And when I was struggling in the spirit like this, behold, the voice of the Lord came back into my amanad, saying: I will visit your brethren according to their abyss in maintaining my commandments. I have given them to this land , and this is the holy land . And I curse him , that he should not save it because of
the sin . For this reason I shall walk according to thy brother what I said . And I shall mourn their own head with sorrow over their own head . 11 And after Anus, I heard those words, my afaith started to move into the LORD. And I prayed unto him with many long distdogalogings for my brethren . 12 And that i had factories with aperayad
and all the abyams, and it came to pass, the Lord said unto me: I shall give unto thee according to thy will, for thy faith. 13 And now behold, this was the desire I desired of him . That my people , the nephatis , fell into the line , and were in any way adistroid , nor because the Lord God shall preserve the record of my people , and there is a
nephotis . Even if it is by the power of his holy arm, it may be that whatever la Mobar has in the future day, then perhaps, he can be brought to salvation-14 for the present time our strongglyngs were included in the restoration to real faith. And they sware in their wrath that if it were possible , he would destroy our records and all the
traditions of our fathers . 15 So I know that the Lord God was able to preserve our records, I said unto him , I had asked him that whatever you ask of faith believe dwell in the name of Christ . You will accept it . 16 And I believed, and I asked God that they would save him. and he With me that he will bring himin his time . 17 And I, Anus,
aknew, shall be in accordance with the covenant he made. That left me with my life . 18 And the Lord said unto me, Thy fathers also need this thing. And according to their faith , they shall be done for them . For their faith was for thee : 19 And now that I went about the people of Inos, and witnessed what I heard and saw, and I told him, I
told him that the people of Nephi considered for genuine faith in God. But our blors were inuse. His admonition was appointed and he was led by their evil nature to lead to the wild and the blood of the bird and the adaolatri and the blood filled with the phalataanisis. Feeding on hunting animals; and walking in the woods with a short skin
bottom about the waist and their head shaven, and roaming in the sin; and their skills were in hbow and cimeter, and in ax. And many of them did not eat it , and it was raw meat . And they were constantly looking to destroy us. 21 And that the people of Nephite had delivered them to the land, and of all grain and of the cattle of arasi and
veins, and of the cattle of all kind, and of the cattle and goats, and of the cattle of the wild goats, and of the cattle of many horses. 22 And there were many prophets between us. And people were a Bastaffaniad people are hard to understand. 23 And there was nothing that it was ahrshness, and the uncontested wars, and the quarrelled,
and the death, and their death, and the period of death, and the power of God and all these things, and to sharpen them all to take them well to keep them in fear of the Lord. I say that nothing less of these things, and too much great simplicity, will save them from going down running for destruction. And I write about them . 24 And I saw
the first one between Nephotis and La Anbani during my days. 25 And that I started to get old, and had passed a 179 year time that our father, L.A.H. Aleft Jerusalem. 26 And I saw that I ammost soon came down to my grave, and with the power of God, I have peded unto this people, and prophesyed, and shall give the word according to
the truth that is in Christ. And I have made this announcement in all my days , and i rejoiced in it from the top of the world . 27 And I soon go to my own place, which is with my savior. For I know that I shall fill in it . And I am happy on the day when my chershall put on the damo-mortality , and stand before him . And I see his face with joy ,
and he will say unto me , Come unto me , and there is a place ready for you in the amanasanas of my father . Amen . Page 231 Look, it's the omemy that I ordered My father, go, that I have somewhat to protect these plates, my schema, in my times, I would like to know that I have put my people, the nephatis, my enemies, and i have put
a lot of fighting with the sword to keep my people safe. But behold , I have not obeyed the law and the commandments of the Lord , as I shall do , to a wicked man of my own . 3 And that 276 years had passed, and we had many seasons of peace. And we had many asisons of hard war and bloodshed. Yes, and well, 282 years had
passed, and I kept these plates according to my father's bcommands; and I gave them to my son's obeisce. And I'm finished. 4 And now I write to what I write, Ama, which is in the book of my father. 5 Behold, it was 320 years ago, and the more wicked part of the nephotis were adistroid. For the LORD, he made them out of the land of
Jerusalem, and protected them from falling into the hands of his enemies. Yes, he will not hunt that words should not be verified, who told our fathers: As an asomuch you will not follow my commandments that you will not be left in the earth. Therefore the Lord made them walk in the high court. Nevertheless, they saved the righteous that
should not destroy them, but deliver out of the hands of their enemies. 8 And that I provided plates for my brother, Qayimash. 9 Now I write, I write that some things that I am writing, with my brother in the same book; for behold, the last iwrote he saw that he had written it with his hand. And he wrote that day , He delivered them unto me .
After this method we have recordors because it is according to the commandments of our fathers. And I finished. 10 Look, I'm the son of Abinadom, Qayimash. Behold , this is because I saw more war and quarrel between my people , Nephatis and Anako . And I have come with my sword to defend my brethren with a lot of lives . 11 And
behold, this is by the nation's record, by The Ungravan, which is by. And I do not know that what has been written is neither the knowledge of prophecy . So what is sufficient is written . And I finished. 12 Look, I am Amalyk, Son of Beka. Behold , I shall speak to you to some extent about Ameoblack , who made king on the transportations
of Zarhemullah . For behold, it is being warned by the Lord that they should go out of the land of fNephi, and all those who wish to hear the voice of the Lord should come out of the land with him and go out of the earth with him 13 and that the Lord had commanded him, and they were many in the land in the land. Listen to the voice of the
Lord. And they were led by many Islamic teachings and reeds . And they were constant reminders from the word of God . And he came from the power of his arm , and because of the land of the land which entered the land , until they were said to be the transportations of Zarhemullah . 14 And they discovered an appyupala, which was
called to the people of Zarhemullah. Now, there was a great joy among the people of Zarhemullah. And Zarhemullah also rejoiced with great joy, for the Lord had made the people of the people of the kingdom the record of the Jews, and he revealed that the people of Aza·rhemalla came out of Jerusalem when the king of that time landed
in Judah . 16 And they are in the sin; And brought in the great waters by the hand of the Lord, where the elder shaded them. And they had been there from there from that time . 17 And when the people discovered them, they were very numerous. Yet, they had fought many wars and serious quarrels, and had time to fall from the sword.
And their intiguity was spoiled . And they did not bring any other with them . And they denied the being of their creator . And neither the people of the people could understand them . 18 But it did so because of the suburban that he should be educated in his own language. And after teaching in the language of the mother , it came to pass
that Zarhemullah gave a schema from his fathers according to his memory . And they are writing , but they are not b on these plates . 19 And that the people of Zarhemullah and The People of Onati, together with Unati. And The Bamosah was appointed to be their king. 20 And it came to move in the days of the suburban, a big steven
brought him with an ensecurity. And he interpreted the indifference with the forgiveness and power of God . 21 And they gave an account of the killing of another nation. And the people of Zarhemullah discovered him . And they stay with them for the nine moon space. 22 He said a few words about his fathers. And his first parents came
out of Attowar, and at that time the Lord ashamed the tongue of the people. And the intensity of the Lord came down unto them according to their commandments, which are only . And their bones scatter edited the earth in the north . 23 Behold, I was born in the days of Amalyk, The Suburban. And I used to live to see his death. And now,
in his son, in his place, reagneta , 24 And behold, I have seen, in the days of King Benjamin, a serious war and a great bloodshed between the Nephotis and the Children of Israel. But behold, the nephatis have made more profit on them . Yes, even King Benjamin had expelled them from the land of Zarhemullah. 25 And it came to pass
that I began to get old . And if there is no seed, and the king knows that a man before the Lord shall be a man, i am me. Plates come to him, exhorting all men to come to God, believe in one of Israel's saints, and unrighteousness, and in the service of angels, and in the gift of talking with languages and speaking with languages and
speaking with languages, and all that are dgood; for what is good comes from the Lord and what is evil is from The Devil. It comes. 26 And now, my beloved brethren, I want you to be the saints of Christ , which is pure in Israel , and part of your salvation , and by the power of your sincereness . Yes come unto him , and all your souls shall
be boffar unto him as a kofffar , and with him , and in prayer , and bear unto the end . And as the Lord survives, you shall be saved . 27 And now I shall talk about a particular anovatus, which went into the sin, and went to Nephi. For they were a large number who were inthe land of their inheritance , and were inadjucing to occupy the land
of their inheritance . So they went up into the sin . And their leader , being a strong man and a man of power , created differences among them . And they all were killed , they took 50 to the land of the land of Zarhemalla , and they returned to the land of Zarhemalla , and that they too took others to a large number , and took their journey
back into the land of the land . 30 And I, Amalyk, was a brother, who also went with them. And I do not know about them . And I want to lie on my grave . And these plates are full . And I ended my speech. Speaking.
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